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MEETING NOTICE

- Approval of Minutes of August 10, 2010.

- DIRECTOR'S REPORT (if necessary).
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- EXECUTIVE SESSION (A.R.S. § 38-431.03A2) - Arizona Department of Corrections -
Approval of Energy Management System.

1 SCHOOL FACILITIES BOARD - Review of Laveen Elementary School District Enrollment

Counts.

ARIZONA STATE UNIVERSITY - Review of Student Health Services Center and Other Bond
Projects.

ARIZONA GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT - Review of FY 2011 Building Renewal and
Ben Avery Shooting Facility Project.

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - Review of FY 2011 Building Renewal
Allocation Plan.

5. ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION - Consider Recommending FY 2011 -
FY 2013 Exemptions from Annual Rent Payments.

The Chairman reserves the right to set the order of the agenda.
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mt

People with disabilities may request accommodations such asinterpreters, alternative formats, or assistance with physical
accessibility. Requestsfor accommodations must be made with 72 hours prior notice. 1f you require accommodations,
please contact the JLBC Office at (602) 926-5491.
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING
JOINT COMMITTEE ON CAPITAL REVIEW

Tuesday, August 10, 2010

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m., Tuesday, August 10, 2010 in Senate
Appropriations Room 109. The following were present:

Members: Representative Kavanagh, Chairman

Senator Pearce, Vice Chairman

Representative Crandall Senator Aboud
Representative Lujan Senator Aguirre
Representative McComish Senator Garcia
Representative Schapira Senator Gray
Senator Melvin
Absent: Representative McLain Senator Allen

Representative Sinema
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Hearing no objections from the members of the Committee, Chairman John Kavanagh stated the minutes
of June 16, 2010 would stand approved.

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION

A. Review of FY 2011 Building Renewal Allocation Plan.

Ms. Leatta McLaughlin, JLBC Staff, stated that thisitem is areview of the Arizona Department of
Administration’s (ADOA) FY 2011 Building Renewal Allocation Plan totaling $5.0 million. The JLBC
Staff presented options to the Committee.

Mr. John Hauptman, Capital Planner, Arizona Department of Administration, responded to member
guestions.

Mr. Michael Branham, Director, Department of Juvenile Corrections, responded to member questions.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review of ADOA's FY 2011 Building Renewal
Allocation Plan with the provision that ADOA report any change in the spending plan to the JLBC Saff,
including reallocations between projects and all ocations from the contingency plan. The motion carried.

(Continued)
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B. Review of FY 2009 Capitol Mall Fire Alarm Replacement Project.

Mr. Juan Beltran, JLBC Staff, stated that the FY 2009 Capital Outlay Bill appropriated $491,000 from the
Capital Outlay Stabilization Fund to ADOA for the replacement of fire systemsin office buildings at the
Capitol Mall. ADOA isrequesting to expend $491,000 to replace fire alarm systems at 1400 W.
Washington and 1616 W. Adams. The JLBC Staff recommended a favorable review.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review to expend $491,000 for fire alarm
systemsin the 2 Capitol Mall office buildings. The motion carried.

C. Review of LewisPrison Water Project.

Mr. Martin Lorenzo, JLBC Staff, stated that thisitem is arequest from ADOA to expend $2,151,000 in
remaining lease-purchase proceeds for production of a new production water well at the Arizona State
Prison Complex (ASPC) Lewis. The JLBC Staff recommended afavorable review.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review to expend $2,151,000 in lease-
purchase proceeds to construct a new water well at the Lewis Prison. The motion carried.

D. Consider Recommending FY 2011 Quarterly Rent Payments.

Mr. Steve Grunig, JLBC Staff, stated that this item will allow 11 state agenciesto facilitate cash flow by
making 4 rent payments over the course of FY 2011, instead of 1 large rent payment due at the beginning
of FY 2011. The JLBC Staff recommended that the Committee recommend the proposal.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee the proposed FY 2011 quarterly payment plans for the Board
of Barbers, Naturopathic Physicians Medical Board, Board of Examiners of Nursing Care Institution
Administrators and Assisted Living Facility Managers, State Board of Optometry, State Board of
Psychologist Examiners, Sate Boards' Office, Acupuncture Board of Examiners, Sate Board of
Dispensing Opticians, Sate Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmers, Board of Homeopathic and
Integrated Medicine Examiners, and State Board of Podiatry Examiners. The motion carried.

ARIZONA STATE UNIVERSITY

A. Review of Building Acquisition Bond Project.

Ms. Leatta McLaughlin, JLBC Staff, stated that Arizona State University (ASU) is requesting the
Committee review an $11.5 million bond issuance in order to purchase an office building adjacent to the

Tempe campus. The JLBC Staff presented options to the Committee.

Mr. Steve Miller, Deputy Vice President for Public Affairs, ASU, responded to member questions.

Mr. Steve Nielsen, Assistant Vice President, Real Estate, ASU, responded to member questions.

Mr. Kurt Freund, Managing Director, RBL Capital Markets, responded to member questions.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review of ASU’ s request for an $11.5 million
bond issuance. Thereview includes 3 provisions:

1. ASU will not issue the bond unless the appraisals are at or below the requested $11.5 million
issuance.
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Sandard University Financing Provisions

2. Afavorable review by the Committee does not constitute endorsement of General Fund
appropriations to offset any revenues that may be required for debt service, or any operations and
mai ntenance costs when the project is complete.

3. AU shall provide the final debt service schedule as soon asit is available.

The motion carried.

B. Review of Building Renewal Bond Projects.

Ms. Leatta McLaughlin, JLBC Staff, stated that thisitem isareview of ASU’s building renewal bond
projects. ASU isrequesting review of a $28.2 million bond issuance for 20 building renewal projects,
which includes general building renewal projects, classroom renovations, and lab and research space

renovations. The JLBC Staff presented options to the Committee.

Mr. Steve Miller, Deputy Vice President for Public Affairs, ASU, responded to member questions.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review of ASU’ s $28.2 million bond issuance
for 20 building renewal projects with the Sandard University Financing Provisions shown above. The
motion carried.

ARIZONA GAME AND FISH DEPARTMENT - Review of Remaining Flagstaff Area Shooting
Range Project.

Ms. Leatta McLaughlin, JLBC Staff, stated that the Arizona Game and Fish Department was appropriated
atotal of $1.8 million to build a shooting range in the Flagstaff area. At the March, 2010 JCCR meeting,
the Committee gave afavorable review for the agency to purchase land for the shooting range at a cost of
$1.2 million. The Arizona Game and Fish Department is now requesting to expend the remaining
$607,000 to construct the shooting range which will include roadway access, parking, concrete pads, and
restrooms. The JLBC Staff recommended a favorable review.

Senator Pearce moved that the Committee give a favorable review to the Arizona Game and Fish
Department to expend the remaining $607,000 to construct the shooting range. The motion carried.

Without objection, the meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m.



Respectfully submitted:

Sandy Schumacher, Secretary

Leatta McLaughlin, Principal Fiscal Analyst

Representative John Kavanagh, Chairman

NOTE: A full audio recording of this meeting is available at the JLBC Staff Office, 1716 W. Adams. A
full video recording of this meeting is available at http://www.azleg.gov/jlbc/meeting.htm.




STATE OF ARIZONA

Yoint Committee on Capital Rebvieto

STATE HOUSE OF
SENATE 1716 WEST ADAMS REPRESENTATIVES
PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85007
RUSSELL K. PEARCE JOHN KAVANAGH
CHAIRMAN 2009 PHONE (602) 926-5491 CHAIRMAN 2010
PAULA ABOUD RICH CRANDALL
AMANDA AGUIRRE FAX (602) 926-5416 DAVID LUJAN
SYLVIA ALLEN JOHN MCCOMISH
CHUCK GRAY http://www.azleg.gov/jlbc.htm NANCY MCLAIN
AL MELVIN DAVID SCHAPIRA
KYRSTEN SINEMA
DATE: December 7, 2010
TO: Representative John Kavanagh, Chairman
Members, Joint Committee on Capital Review
THRU: Richard Stavneak, Director
FROM: Steve Grunig, Senior Fiscal Analyst

SUBJECT: Arizona Department of Administration - Consider Recommending FY 2011 - FY 2013
Exemptions from Annual Rent Payments

Request

A.R.S. 8 41-792.01 authorizes the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA), on recommendation
from the Joint Committee on Capital Review, to authorize agencies to make their state space rent
payments throughout the year rather than at 1 time to facilitate cash flow. On behalf of 2 state agencies,
ADOA requests the Committee recommend allowing the Office of Pest Management to make semi-
annual payments and the Board of Respiratory Care Examiners to make quarterly paymentsin FY 2011,
FY 2012, and FY 2013 instead of 1 annual payment due at the beginning of each fiscal year.

Recommendation

The JLBC Staff recommends that the Committee recommend the proposed FY 2011, FY 2012, and
FY 2013 semi-annua payment plan for the Office of Pest Management and the quarterly payment plan
for the Board of Respiratory Care Examiners.

Analysis

The requests on behalf of the 2 agencies would not reduce revenues to the Capital Outlay Stabilization
Fund (COSF) since the full rent payments would be paid by the end of each fiscal year. COSF collects
monies from rents and tenant improvement charges to agencies occupying ADOA owned buildings.
Monies are used to pay maintenance, utilities, construction, and administrative costs for state-owned
buildings.

RS/SG:dls






John Kavanagh
November 22, 2010
Page 2

ADOA will return OPM and RCE to annual rent payment schedules beginning FY 2014 if
an evaluation of each agency’s cash flow supports a status change. If the agencies
respective cash flows do not support a return to the usual annual full payments, ADOA
will request review of future years change in rents payments frequency.

If you have any questions please contact William Hernandez, Assistant Director, General

Services Division, at (602) 364-2872.

Sincerely,

Ul

David Raber
Interim Director

Attachment

C.

The Honorable Russell Pearce, Vice-Chair, JCCR
Richard Stavneak, Director, JLBC

Leatta McLaughlin, Principal Fiscal Analyst, JLBC
John Arnold, Director, OSPB

Jennifer Uharriet, Budget Analyst, OSPB

Paul Shannon, Assistant Director, ADOA

William Hernandez, Assistant Director, ADOA
Ellis Jones, Acting Director, OPM

Mary Hauf Martin, Executive Director, RCE

Nola Barnes, General Manager, ADOA

Barbara Pipkin, General Manager, ADOA



JANICE K. BREWER WILLIAM BELL

Governor Director
ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION
GENERAL SERVICES DIVISION
100 N 15™ AVE, SUITE 202
PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85007
(602) 542-1427
July 17, 2009

The Honorabie Russell Pearce, Chairman
Joint Committee on Capital Review
Arizona State Senate

1700 West Washingtori

Phoenix, Arizona 85007

Dear Senator Pearce:

The Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) requests that the Joint Committee on Capital Review
(JCCR) recommend quarterly rent payments for the Office of Pest Management (OPM). OPM occupies
office space in the state-owned building at 9535 E. Doubletree Ranch Road in Scottsdale. OPM has
made this request for quarterly payments because of issues with cash flow.

Arizona Revised Statutes §41-792.01.D provides that the ADOA Director, on recommendation of JCCR,
may authorize an exemption for periods of one year or more at a time for a state agency from the full
payment account transfer requirements if the agency can demonstrate a practice of making full payment
of rent on a different basis necessitated by its cash flow.

If you have any questions please contact Lynne Smith, Assistant Director, General Services Division, at
(602) 542-1427.

Sincerely,

illiam

Director

ok Honorable John Kavanagh, Vice-Chair, JCCR
Tom Manos, Deputy Chief of Staff for Finance
Richard Stavneak, Director, JLBC Staff
Leatta MclLaughlin, Senior Fiscal Analyst, JLBC Staff
Eileen Klein, Director, OSPB
Ellis Jones, Director, Office of Pest Management
Paul Shannon, Assistant Director, ADOA
Lynne Smith, Assistant Director, ADOA
Barbara Pipkin, General Manager, ADOA



From: Mary Hauf Martin

Sent: Wednesday, October 27, 2010 02:06 PM
To: David Raber

Cc: Michelle Brooks

Subject: request regarding rental fee

David Raber

Interim Director

Arizona Department of Administration
100 North 15th Avenue

Phoenix, AZ 85007

Dear Director Raber,

The purpose of this email is to request approval for the Arizona State Board of
Respiratory Care Examiners to pay its annual rent in four, quarterly payments. The
agency is located in the State building located at 1400 West Washington Street. As |
am sure you know, in the first quarter of this fiscal year, due to the “sweep” of funds to
cover furlough days, the agency exceeded its allocated quarterly disbursement. This
resulted in payroll being “on Error.” This Agency has experienced cash flow challenges
in prior years, when paying an entire year's rent at once. If the agency could pay the
rent quarterly, it would be very helpful. Thank you for your consideration of this
request.

Mary Hauf Martin
Executive Director
Arizona State Board of Respiratory Care Examiners

cc: Michelle Brooks

CSB Manager

Department of Administration
General Services Division



From: Charmayne Skow [mailto:cskow@sb.state.az.us]

Sent: Thursday, October 28, 2010 2:05 PM

To: Nola Barnes

Cc: Joe Whitmer; Ellis M.. Jones

Subject: Alternate Rent Payment Schedule

Nola,

Joe Whitmer asked me to send you an email. The OPM requested an alternate rent
payment plan for FY10 that was approved by JCCR. | spoke to Barabara Pipkin on July
1, 2010 and August 10, 2010 to request a similar arrangement for FY11. | had informed
Barabara that due to cash flow issues that the OPM would like to pay the rent in two
instaliments in November 2010 and May 2011 during our license renewal cycles when
we have increased revenue.

Unfortunately it appears that our request has not been processed. After speaking with
Ellis Jones and Joe Whitmer, | was asked to put this request in writing to you in order
for this request to be formally processed and sent to the ADOA Director and then on to
JCCR. It was also discussed that this should be requested to be on an on-going basis
for the OPM and not for just FY11.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Thank you,

Charmayne Skow

Assistant Director of Administration & Finance

Office of Pest Management

9535 E. Doubletree Ranch Road

Scottsdale, AZ 85258

(480) 614-9730 Direct Line

(602) 255-3664 General Line

(480) 314-0504 Fax

www.sb.state.az.us






